
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

January 10, 2024  

 

Honorable Joanne Cunningham, Chair 

Albany County Legislature 

112 State Street, Room 710 

Albany, New York 12207 

 

Dear Chairwoman Cunningham,  

 

I respectfully request the Albany County Legislature’s authorization for the $100,000 

appropriation to United Way of the Greater Capital Region to assist with the sale of their 

former facility’s location at 1 United Way, Albany, NY 12205 to Camino Nuevo. This will 

allow Camino Nuevo to relocate their addiction treatment and recovery facility from their 

current location at 175 Central Avenue, Albany, NY 12206.  

 

As a non-profit organization in the State of New York, United Way is required to sell their 

property at full market value, which is reported at $900,000. With the City of Albany 

contributing $100,000 as well, the combined $200,000 between the City and the County 

would allow Camino Nuevo to purchase the property and continue their operations and 

important work on behalf of Albany County residents.  

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Daniel P. McCoy  

Albany County Executive 

 

 

 

cc:   Hon. Dennis A. Feeney, Majority Leader  

Hon. Frank A. Mauriello, Minority Leader 

Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel 

Arnis Zilgme, Minority Counsel 
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